
Notice of Public Information Centre 
 

Village of Lansdowne 

Schedule ‘B’ Municipal Class Environmental Assessment  

New Treated Water Storage Facility 

 
The Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands (the Township) has initiated a Schedule ‘B’ Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (EA) in accordance with the Municipal Engineers Association (MEA) Class EA 
planning process to assess treated water storage solutions for the Village of Lansdowne (Village). 
 
The Village’s potable water system currently supplies water 
to approximately 550 people. In 2022, the Serviced Area 
Infrastructure Assessment and Growth Readiness Study 
identified significant growth potential in the Village over the 
next 20 years and beyond. As a result, the Township is 
considering infrastructure upgrades to ensure reliable 
service for the community as it grows. 
 
Consulting the public and regulatory agencies is a key part 
of the Class EA process. This Public Information Centre 
(PIC) provides an opportunity for the public and stakeholder 
agencies to speak directly to the Project Team. During this 
PIC, the findings of the Class EA will be presented, 
including the evaluation and selection of the preferred 
servicing solution. The preferred solution involves 
maintaining the existing standpipe, while building a new 
above-ground reservoir in phases to support future growth. 
 
The Public Information Centre is scheduled as follows: 
   Date: June 19th, 2024 
   Time: 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM 
   Location: Council Chamber 

        1233 Prince St. Lansdowne, ON, K0E 1L0 
 
Project information will also be provided on the Township website at www.leeds1000islands.ca. If you have any 
questions regarding the study, please contact: 
 
Susan Shi, P.Eng., M.Eng. 
Senior Environmental Engineer 
J.L. Richards & Associates Limited 
Phone: 343-302-5406 
Email: sshi@jlrichards.ca 

David Holliday, CET 
Director of Operations and Infrastructure  
Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands 
Phone: 613.659.2415 ext. 211 
Email: directoroperations@townshipleeds.on.ca  

This Study is being conducted according to the requirements of a Schedule ‘B’ Class EA under the Ontario 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process (October 2000, as amended in 2015 and 2023). The 
information is collected under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act or is collected and maintained 
for the purpose of creating a record that is available to the public as described in s.37 of the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act. Personal information you submit will become part of a public record, 
available to the public unless you request that your personal information remain confidential. For more 
information, please contact the ministry’s Freedom of Information and Privacy Coordinator at 416-327-1434. 

 

This Notice was issued on June 3rd, 2024. 
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